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USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT GUARANTEED HOME LOAN PROGRAM MODIFIES THERMAL STANDARD TO HELP HOME BUYERS
Change Removes Financial Obstacles, Provides Consistency with Other Government Programs 

SYRACUSE, N.Y., December 20, 2007 – The U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development’s Guaranteed Home Loan Program will eliminate its thermal performance standard for existing homes on Jan. 10, making the program more accessible for low- to moderate-income home buyers. 

The standard’s removal eliminates an unnecessary financial burden for many prospective buyers, who were often forced to pay for multiple home inspections and, in some cases, required to retrofit older homes to meet the standard. The change also will reduce loan processing time, as well as provide consistency with Housing and Urban Development (HUD) regulations and private mortgage industry practices. The change does not affect new construction thermal standards, which are prescribed by local building and energy codes. 



“Eliminating this standard will bring us in line with other federal housing agencies and the private sector,” said Patrick H. Brennan, State Director for USDA Rural Development in New York. “More importantly, it will provide rural New York families with greater access to our guaranteed home loan program.”

Private lenders provide loans in the guaranteed program and USDA Rural Development acts as the “co-signer,” guaranteeing the loan on the borrower’s behalf. The program requires no down payment and no private mortgage insurance. For more information, call USDA Rural Development’s Single Family Housing office at (315) 477-6416.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for rural residents. In fiscal year 2007, USDA Rural Development invested more than $230 million in New York, raising its total investment in the state to more than $1.4 billion since 2001. Further information on rural programs is available by contacting the State Office at (315) 477-6400 or by visiting USDA's web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ny. 
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